Meeting of Scottish Brass Band Association held in Livingston HQ on
Sunday 19th June 2016 10.00 am

1. WELCOME
President Carrie Boax welcomed the Executive Members to the meeting No. 5 of 2016. She intimated a change to the agenda with a new item 7a giving an update by Raymond Thomson on his paper: Young offenders and Brass Bands. 
Executive Members
Ann Murray (VP), Tom Allan (Secretary), Prof. Raymond Thomson, Andrew Smith, Alan Douglas, Euan Meikle, Rhegan Fraser (NCBBA), Peter Fraser (WoS BBA) Stuart Black (SBBBA), Damian Martin, Euan Meikle. 
In attendance: Donald L Reid (Minute Secretary) and John Boax, Education Officer.
Apologies for absence
Julie Sanderson (Treasurer), John Gilmour, Danny Harrison, Caroline Farren, Mark Good (publicity officer), Brian Walker, Steven Gray and Colin Stevely
2. MINUTE NO 4 – SBBA MEETING 21 May 2016
This minute, previously circulated in draft, was accepted and approved as a true minute on the proposal of Ann Murray and seconded by Peter Fraser.
3 .MATTERS ARISING
3.1  NYBBS 60th Anniversary
Vice President Anne Murray advised that she is setting up a working committee to arrange celebrations for the 60th anniversary of NYBBS. Anne spoke briefly about potential avenues for funding and ideas about how to make this special milestone memorable. She was keen to receive all ideas and these would be explored and updates given at future SBBA meetings. 
She emphasised that this committee will be totally separate from NYBBS and SBBA and will work at fundraising and event planning with most events taking place in 2018. Ideas might include a NYBBS concert – Usher Hall suggested; social event such as a celebration dinner and perhaps an event where past and present NYBBS members and supporters could get together socially and informally.
She emphasised that she is happy to consider all ideas or suggestions to ensure that this 60th anniversary celebration is marked in very special ways. An important aim was also to ensure that from these events there would hopefully be a financial spin-off to benefit NYBBS. 
3.2. Hugh Johnstone Memorial Trophy
It was suggested by Hugh’s family that this trophy could be used as a prize for percussion at a SBBA contest. This was agreed. Secretary to write back to family confirming this and thanking them for their kindness.
3.3 Player conduct
Following Scottish championships, a player conduct concern have been addressed and SBBA have written to the band question. The matter is now closed.
4 .CORRESPONDENCE & PUBLICITY
4.1 
Communications
A letter from Whitburn Band had been received regarding next year’s representative from Scotland at the Europeans and they sought clarification. The President spoke about how the European championships operated to clarify the situation for members. Correspondence is between EBBA and the individual band and not directed via SBBA. Secretary will address this matter, seek clarification and reply direct to the Whitburn band. 
4.2 UK Brass Band Steering Group (UKBBSG)
President Carrie Boax attended the inaugural meeting of the UK Brass Band Steering Group (UKBBSG) in October 2015 and Secretary Tom Allan attended a meeting in January 2016.

The President advised that the planned follow up meetings were not progressed. She explained that UKBBSG is apparently part of an all party parliamentary group. Carrie was later advised that Brass band England and SBBA have no right to drive this forward and that initiatives must come direct from UKBBSG who are happy to consider suggestions. It was further explained that there are also commercial issues involved. Consequently there has been no further progress with United Kingdom Brass Band organisation at this juncture. For noting.
4.2. Press Officer Report
In the absence Mark Good, a press officer report had been circulated by email and was noted with thanks to Mark for his work on behalf of SBBA. Peter Fraser mentioned that there was a technical issue with the SBBA web which would be addressed by the web manager in the Netherlands and should be fixed soon. It was emphasised that everyone involved in banding in Scotland should regularly visit this site and provide updates on local band activities.
5. FINANCE
5.1 SBBA Finances

In the absence of Julie Sanderson, Treasurer, she provided the Secretary with a written update which had also been received and considered by the SBBA trustees.  The report had been previously circulated to executive members. 
After a full discussion the executive agreed that they would value more detailed and appropriate information from the Treasurer with regard to SBBA finances. The President and Secretary would liaise with the Treasurer in this regard. The Secretary advised that cash flow remained an issue which had to be very closely monitored. 
It was also noted with deep concern that the OSCR report was overdue by several months. It was explained that it was vital that this was resolved in early course as it could impact on current and future funding applications and the credibility of SBBA would be in jeopardy for this failure to comply with their regulations. 
The President responded to a question from Alan Douglas regarding potential funding opportunities he was happy to apply for and he was thanked for his efforts in this regard.
5.2
Funding for New (SW Scotland Area) Association
The new SW Scotland Area Association had asked about start up funding for this new area. The committee were supportive. The SW Scotland Area Association wish to do a workshop on 9th October. They have provisionally booked the hall.  They are looking for a workshop grant and it was agreed to give them £600.
6
AREA ASSOCIATIONS
The President hoped that at the next SBBA meeting to be held on Sunday 21 August 2016 at 10.00am at Livingston Band HQ, reps from the Area Associations be present to advise of dates for qualifiers and competitions for next year and take an active part in the meeting. Area reps to be asked if they prefer to meet before the SBBA executive or at the end.
6.1
Northern Counties 
It was reported that the recent NCBBA competition went well with 8 bands taking part. It was pleasing that more Northern counties band were supporting the contest and this augured well for the future
6.2 
Fife BBA 
Fife BBA contest will be held at the Adam Smith Centre. 
6.3 
East of Scotland BBA (Mid Scotland and Lothian)
Brian Walker was absent. However, Euan Meikle gave a report. Only three bands attended their recent AGM which was extremely disappointing. With less than one quarters of bands represented, no positions could be voted upon or decisions taken. 
Euan explained that Brian Walker had tried to visit many of the bands to seek support for the ESBBA, but very few actually turned up despite a well publicised AGM. Issues over ESBBA finances were raised and referred to SBBA Trustees to progress with ESBBA. 
6.4 
West of Scotland BBA
Peter Fraser stated the Laura Good is the secretary would be looking at arrangements for the youth competition at Alloway. 
6.5
Borders Brass Band Association
Stuart Black gave apologies from Colin Renwick who was involved in Common Riding events. He said that the association have not met recently. They did, however, hold the Borders Brass workshop. 
Due to a change in dates, the numbers were down slightly. However, the feedback was very good from the young folk. Richard Evens was at Galashiels with the band as guest conductors and did a workshop on the Sunday after which he held a short concert which was very well received. 
Alan Fernie is planning a further workshop in the Borders in September. Borders Entertainment contest takes place in November with a theme still to be decided after which invites would then go out. Judges had been booked. 
Langholm band had asked why NYBBS summer dates had to be changed. It was explained that the NYBBS dates had been reviewed, but they had to be changed for operational reasons. 
It was suggested that day visits would be a possibility for players now unable to attend and that would encourage the Langholm or other borders young players to still be involved. It was also noted that next year (2017) the last day of the NYBBS course will be a Saturday finishing with a concert.  
7. EDUCATION
7.1
Young Offenders Project
Raymond Thomson spoke to a detailed report he had prepared on the future of brass banding and their potential involvement with young offenders. He said that music can bring so many benefits to young people and indeed to young people who are incarcerated in various ways. What would the benefits be for young people (offenders) are clearer; but the benefits for bands are less clear and in many ways extremely problematic.
He spoke about the Halle Orchestra programme which had been held up as the way forward. He felt that it was much more thin than actually claimed and explained his rationale. His conclusions highlighted the fact that it might be tricky to run events for young offenders but said there was a strong moral value attached to helping young folk in trouble.
After a full discussion it was acknowledged that there were major concerns about bringing this matter to fruition under the auspices of SBBA and individual bands which might be difficult to overcome. However, workshops or classes might be a possibility which could be explored further. 
It was suggested that SBBA test the waters with workshops in perhaps two Young Offenders Institutions: Corntonvale and Polmont and defer a decision on further work until this has been undertaken and reviewed. It was a process which could only developed with time and care and the potential safety issues would be paramount with a requirement for detailed risk assessment.
Raymond Thomson was thanked for his extensive work on researching and preparing the detailed and well researched report on this issue.
7.2
Child Protection 
The Secretary advised that the Child Protection Course was held on 31st March. Caroline Farren, the new SBBA CPO, and he attended this training. Caroline Farren was very committed to this role and she has been excellent since taking up this post. A report on her activities had been circulated to all members in her absence and was noted with thanks for her ongoing work which was important to all in banding in Scotland.
7.3 
Education Officer’s Report - NYBBS Norway Trip & Summer NYBBS Course
The Norway trip was highlighted in the John Boax’s written report which he added to at the meeting. He explained that the trip was taking up a huge amount of his time. He provided a full update on the arrangements and costs.
Alan Douglas gave an update on the music situation for the Norway trip. He will liaise with other bands to resolve this issue.
The President advised that there is a full house of NYBBS students and 20 staff. 109 students will be staying and there will be 111 non-residential. Still places for non-residential and she encouraged young people to apply.  
NYBBS Course dates are 24-29 July 2016 at Strathallan, Perth. The concert is Friday 29 July in Perth St John’s Kirk at 6.30pm.There will also be an open day for parents/visitors on Tuesday 26th July.
8. MEMBERSHIP & REGISTRATION
8.1
Membership
Tom Allan reported that currently 1868 registered players. Championships 10 bands; 1st section 10 bands; 2nd section 11; 3rd section 9 and 4th section 16.
8.2
Sub-committee report - Review of SBBA Constitution
VP Ann Murray gave an update on her review of the constitution which needs to be updated. Ann had worked with Raymond in looking at points which were mainly of a technical nature and would tidy things up. It was suggested that a formal paper be prepared which could be circulated to bands and an EGM be held to have the proposed changes approved.
She also explained that some of the SBBA rules need some minor updating and these, too, could be formalised at the EGM.
After discussion is was agreed that there should be a NYBBS band member represented on SBBA giving the voice of youth at the SBBA table. It was also suggested and agreed that the young person be nominated from players attending the summer course.
9 
EVENTS
9.1 
Scottish Championships
The Secretary advised that the Scottish Championships will be on 10/11 March 2018 at Perth Concert Hall. It was recommended that the Events Committee should be looking now for adjudicators so that they can be booked in early course.
9.2 West Lothian Festival of Brass
Fiona Lowe, West Lothian Council, has sent an email thanking SBBA for the excellent West Lothian contest in 2016. She also advised that it was unlikely West Lothian Council would be in a position to commit to the Festival next year because of financial and other changes impacting on the Council and she was keen to give SBBA early notice of this possible change. 
She also asked for a cut-off point when SBBA would need to know. The President had replied in writing answering questions asked. It looks likely that the West Lothian Festival will NOT BE HELD next year, but the matter will be reviewed in December when the situation from West Lothian’s perspective it likely to be more clear. 
It was agreed by all the 2016 competition had been a great success, albeit there were issues over the time taken between bands which could be addressed if the competition does go ahead in 2017.
9.3 
Scottish Open
5 Bands have committed with others showing interest. Deadline is 4 July 2016.
9.4 
Scottish Youth Championships - 26/27 November - Perth Concert Hall
In the absence of John Gilmour, contest organiser, the Secretary intimated that only two entries received to date. £50 entry fee, which includes registration and tickets. The tickets include attendance at the Scottish Shield competition. Closing date 1 July, albeit it was expected there would be the usual flexibility to ensure that all bands get the opportunity of taking part. This event takes place on 26/27 November 2016 in Perth Concert Hall.
9.5 
Challenge Shield Contest
The Challenge Shield takes place on Saturday 19 November in the Grand Hall in Kilmarnock. 7 bands have sent in their applications. It is hoped to get 15 bands which would be likely to return a profit of around £1,000. 
9.6
SBBA AGM, Learning Festival and Burns Supper
On Saturday 28th January 2017 the AGM, learning festival and  proposed fundraising Burns Supper for NYBBS will be held in the Mercure Hotel, which is the best priced of venues looked at by the Secretary. An event could also be held on the Sunday via YMI funding. Secretary and President will take this forward. Speakers for the AGM workshops need to be booked as soon as possible. All suggestions welcome to the Secretary or President.
10 
FUTURE MEETINGS
Next SBBA meeting will be held on Sunday 21 August at 10.00 am in SBBA HQ, Livingstone. Please note that a good attendance of Area Association representatives would be appreciated. Meeting dates thereafter are:  25 September which includes 
SBBA EGM; and 30 October. Please refer regularly to the SBBA web site for any changes or updates in meeting arrangements.
11
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
11.1 
Life Membership
Four life membership applications were considered and approved. 
11.2
 Achievement
Josiah Walters of Arbroath Instrumental Band has won the Raymond and Mary Thomson travelling Scholarship at the Royal Conservatoire of Scotland. He will undertake a period of study at the Royal Conservatoire of Antwerp. Congratulations were in order for this special achievement and learning opportunity. It is hoped that Josiah will at some future date come along and talk to NYBBS members about this achievement and learning experience in Antwerp.
11.3 
Close of meeting
The meeting closed at 3.00pm with a vote of thanks to the President 
Donald L Reid
Minute Secretary
20 June 2016
